


 

 
                               PASTOR’S REFLECTIONS 
 

Every year I wonder how much thanks is given on Thanksgiving.  Many 
churches, like Bethany, do have a Thanksgiving service at some point    
during the week so at least for that period of time the focus is on thanking 
God for the abundance that is provided.  But such services are not well    
attended and I fear that for many the day is more of a feast and celebration 
of the three F’s of food, family and football than it is a day of giving thanks. 
(Maybe up here an H for hunting should be added to the three F’s)  There 
are distractions that can make giving thanks more difficult. 

 
Maybe that’s OK though; Thanksgiving Day can be whatever it is for you  
because  giving thanks to God is something that should be done more often 
than just on the fourth Thursday of November every year anyway. From my 
perspective, the good news is, such thanks is given.  Perhaps we don’t need a 
national holiday to remind us!  As we walk the walk of faith, liturgically and 
otherwise, we are frequently reminded of God’s abundance, reminded of how 
much we have, materially and otherwise; and so we give thanks throughout 
the year! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
As Christians though, we remember that being thankful is more than a 
feeling.  We are called to act on the feeling by sharing from our abun-
dance.  One of the things the church can do is to provide opportunities 
to share.  During the month of November we will be doing that with a 
special focus on hunger issues.  Each week there will be reminders 
about this, the hope being that at some point during the month you will 
return the offering envelope which is part of the ELCA World Hunger 
brochure included in this newsletter.  These offerings will go to ELCA 
World hunger (which, by the way, is always rated very highly among 
charitable organizations in terms of its effectiveness). 
 

 
 



 

We know too that there is hunger and need in our own area so part of our November  
emphasis will focus on that.  On Sunday, November 4 our Confirmation youth will be 
conducting a canned good food drive throughout the community.  The chances are that 
someone will knock on your door during that afternoon but you will also have the  
opportunity to add to what is collected that day. All that is gathered will then be  
distributed to local food pantries. 
 
The Board of Social Ministry is also considering other ways of providing opportunities 
to act on our thanksgiving especially after the holidays are over.  The expectation is not 
necessarily that everyone gives to every cause, only that you are reminded of the  
opportunities and that we as a church are doing what Christ calls us to do.  Blessed as we 
are it’s easy to lose sight of the need that exists and how everyone doing a little goes a 
long way. 
 
Thanksgiving Day is another reminder of how God provides for us.  Let us give thanks 
and…let us act on that thanksgiving! 
 
     Pastor Geier 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another reminder…The Social Ministry Board and the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund are 
two of the primary ways that Bethany provides outreach to those in need.  Both of these 
depend on special contributions (neither is provided for in the general budget).  Both 
funds are very low at the present time so your generosity is appreciated. 
 
 

Thanksgiving Eve Service 
November 21   7 p.m. 

 
Invite your neighbor 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bethany remembers… 
 

Robert Anderson 
Violet Yenore 
Arnold Rosten 

Aaron Sundblad 
Helen Racine 

Francis Lundin 
Kenneth Millimaki 

Anthony Barney 
 

 
 

Remember the faithful believers 
 

Many denominations celebrate November 1 each year as 
All Saints’ Day. It is a day when we recall those who 
have died in the faith throughout history.  
 
 Obviously there would be no Christianity without faithful disciples of Christ 

who have held fast to their faith in good times and in bad. There have been 
countless martyrs who have died witnessing to the love of God and the saving 
grace of Christ. And sad to say, in some parts of the world, Christians are still 
persecuted and even slain for their beliefs.  
 
Take time to think of our Christian heritage, and remember with thanksgiving 
those who have held fast to their faith no matter what. 



 

 
 

 
You Satisfy the Hungry Heart 

     Gift of Finest Wheat 
 

You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of  finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
As when the shepherd calls his sheep, they know and heed his 
voice; 
So when you call your fam’ly, Lord, we follow and rejoice. 
You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of  finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
With joyful lips we sing to you our praise and gratitude 
That you should count us worthy, Lord, to share this heav’nly food. 
You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of  finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
Is not the cup we bless and share the blood of Christ outpoured? 
Do not one cup, one loaf, declare our oneness in the Lord? 
You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of  finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
The myst’ry of your presence, Lord, no mortal tongue can tell: 
Whom all the world cannot contain comes in our hearts to dwell. 
You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
You give yourself to us, O Lord; then selfless let us be, 
To serve each other in your name in truth  and charity. 
You satisfy the hungry heart with gift of  finest wheat. 
Come give to us, O saving Lord, the bread of life to eat. 
 
Text: Omer Westendorf, 1916-1997 
ELW #484 



 

 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Evangelism Committee has decided to go back in time and have a good old-
fashioned Pot Luck where everyone brings his or her specialty dishes.  Now who 
doesn’t like to partake in a feast like that?  I know my son Seth loves when we 
gather for a meal like that—so many good foods to try! 
 
With that in mind, we will have a sign up sheet on the kiosk as to what you 
might like to bring to contribute.  So I guess you might call this an organized pot 
luck so we make sure all our basic food groups are met—that being Yum, Yum 
and Yum! 
 
By the way, the date to look forward to is Sunday, December 9.  
Looking forward to a time of good food and fellowship! 
 
Holly Bjorne on behalf of 
The Board of Evangelism 

 
 

The season of advent is fast approaching, and so 
is our annual Advent meal.  Now I know most of 
us in this congregation are not very receptive to 
change, but just when you think you know what 
to expect, we are going to change it up a bit! 

"For this new morning with its light, 
         Father, we thank you. 

For rest and shelter of the night, 
         Father, we thank you. 

For health and food, for love and 
friends, 

For everything your goodness sends, 
         Father, in heaven, we thank you." 

Father, We 
Thank You  

Ralph Waldo Emerson 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

  
  

 

 

Bethany’s  Turkey Dinner  
celebrating its 137th anniversary 
raised  more than $1200 for the 
Fortune Lake Scholarship Fund.  
This includes the matching funds 
from Thrivent. 
 
Thank you to all you made this a  
memorable event.  



 

 
 
Our LWF Brothers and Sisters in 
Gambella, Ethiopia, Praise God 
Amidst Poverty, Disease, and  
the Effects of War 
By Luke Smetters 
 
It is often said that Ethiopia is the poorest country in the world. 
The combination of reoccurring drought and ongoing border   
conflicts with Sudan and Eritrea have led to wide spread famine, 

poverty, and malaria as well as promulgated HIV and AIDS. It is a country where the 
people constantly yearn for more equal human rights and for better living conditions. 
They dream of having better access to food and water, necessities that many of us often 
take for granted. 
 
Specifically the region of Gambella, located along the southwest part of Ethiopia, has 
seen numerous human rights abuses. Very recently, in December of 2003, massacres 
broke out one night. Hundreds of Anywa men were killed, women became widows, 
children became orphans and many people were left without a home or even their local 
church to seek for shelter. These massacres were sadly race related. They were brought 
on by the highlanders, various Ethiopians who have moved to Gambella in the past 
twenty years, and targeted the Anywa people who have always lived in that region. 
The Anywa people are often easily targeted due to their extremely dark skin color 
compared to that of the other Ethiopians in the region. Other ethnic groups in this    
region include Majangir, Oppo, Kumo and Nuer. 
 
While working with the LWF, I had the privilege of traveling to Gambella. I spent time 
visiting with members of the Christian community as we brainstormed ways in which 

to 
I traveled with Ojod, a lay Christian leader of 
the Anywa tribe, and Kes Matthews, a pastor 
of the Nuer tribe. Together, we visited the  
hospital in Gambella. It consisted of a couple 
of rows of blue and white painted buildings 
that resembled barracks.  



 

There was no running water in any of the barracks. The only source was a water-well, a 
quarter of a mile away. The hospital was so full that some of the beds had to accommodate 
two people. This is the only hospital for the 300,000 people who live in the Gambella    
region. Sixteen full-time doctors once served this hospital, however, since the massacre of 
2003, only three doctors remain. While many of the diseases could easily be cured with a 
vaccination or common drugs, the hospital has a very small budget and a regular shortage 
of medicines. 
 
I recalled Jesus’ words in Matthew 25:43: “I was a stranger and you did not welcome me, 
naked and you did not give me clothing, sick and in prison and you did not visit me.” But I 
was completely helpless to help those in need and I could not visit the sick. I was strongly 
discouraged from entering any of the multi-patient rooms due to the lack of clean water 
and protective masks and the large spread of these diseases. 

 
 
On the evening of that same day, the Anywa and Nuer 
communities gathered at the worship hall in the Anywa 
compound. Two dozen children, some from each tribe, 
were singing as people gathered. They were called “The 
Peace Choir.” The children, mostly between the ages of 
16 and 18, sing in both Anwya and Nuer languages. The 
singing and drumming is a call for peace, love and unity 
amidst diversity and amidst conflict. 
 
 

The worship service was a community event that brought together these two different 
tribes for the purpose of praising God. This meant that the entire service had to be        
conducted in both tribal languages. There was praying, singing, the reading of scripture, a 
sermon and endless rejoicing. I was asked to address the assembly without any prior  
warning so I shared with them my favorite childhood image of all God’s children seated 
around Jesus as he said “Let the children come to me.” Ojod stood on my right and        
repeated each sentence I spoke in the Anywa language, when he was finished Simon who 
stood on my left repeated each sentence in the Nuer language. Together, as brothers and 
sisters knit together in Christ… together in our three and four different languages…       
together in a land so financially poor and yet culturally rich, we worshiped the Lord. 

   “The Peace Choir” 



 

Bread Alert 
 
Get your bread-baking skills ready. Bread is perhaps the one food with the longest 
history. In Exodus, we read of the manna that was carried on the backs of the Israel-
ites as they left Egypt and the bread of the Passover. Throughout the four gospels, 
Jesus performs many miracles, feeding thousands with only a few loaves of bread. 
On the night before Jesus is crucified, he breaks bread with his disciples, instructing 
them to “do this in remembrance of me.” After Jesus rises from the dead, it is only 
after breaking bread that his followers recognize him. 
 
This Advent, while we wait for the coming of Christ, we 
wait for the bread to rise. The four primary ingredients of 
bread: salt, flour, water and yeast, will mark the four 
weeks of Advent. We image our expectation for God’s 
new world with the anticipation of wonderful bread. 
Bread made with human hands, bread blessed by God, 
bread broken to feed us in worship. 
 
The Christmas bread must not only be kneaded, it is better if it is prayed over.  
Come and learn the joys of bread baking and this wonderful Advent devotion on  
Wednesday, November 14th from 11:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. A soup lunch will be  
provided. 
 
 



 

Congratulations Matt,  Casey, and Jake 
 

Matt Waters was selected as Ishpeming High School’s Student of 
the Month for October.  Matt, who captains the High School Bowl 
Team,  led his team to victory in the their first match.  Their second round 
match will air on Channel 13 in December. 
 

Matt also captured a number of football honors, including 
• Mid Peninsula Conference 1st Team—Offensive Tackle 
• Mid Peninsula Conference runner-up Lineman of the Year 
• All U.P. Dream Team—Offensive tackle 
 
 
Casey Hares was a shining star for the Ishpeming football team also winning many  
honors including 
• Mid Peninsula Conference 1st team Offense—Running 

back 
• MPC rushing record (1640 yards in 7 games; 240.3 yards 

per game) 
• All U.P. Dream Team—Running back 
• Runner-up as U.P. Back of the Year 
• Holds the HIS rushing record  -  2362 yards through 10 

games, with at least one more game to play 
 
Jake Dault was recognized for Mid Peninsula Conference’s Honorable Mention as a  
Fullback. 
 
Jake and Matt were two of the blockers who enabled Casey to set his records. 
 
Congratulations also goes out to Matt Leverton, who was called up to join the Varsity for 
the post-season games. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Brueggemann Well Received in Marquette County 
 
“I’ve never heard anyone talk about the Bible like that before.” 
 
That statement sums up the overwhelming response to the visit 
and lectures of Walter Brueggemann to Marquette County on 
October 8 and 9. 

 
People from throughout the region crowded into venues 
such as Great Lakes rooms at Northern Michigan Univer-
sity and our own Bethany to hear Brueggeman speak. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Brueggemann is one of the world’s leading interpreters of the Old Testament and 
the author of numerous books and scholarly works. 
 
 
 
“He has the ability to make people understand that 
there is another way to read the Bible; he makes 
the Bible relevant,” said Pastor Geier. “Personally, 
I think the Bible has largely been hijacked by one 
branch of Christianity and I think Brueggemann 
helps us to reclaim it and engage in the process of 
interpretation that never ends,” he added. 
 
 

Special credit for some pictures goes 
to the Earthkeepers. 



 

Brueggemann’s talks were co-sponsored by Lutheran Campus Ministry, the interfaith 
NMU EarthKeeper Student Team, the NMU departments of Philosophy and English, 
the Northern Great Lakes Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, and 
Bethany Lutheran Church in Ishpeming. 
 
The conversation that Brueggemann initiates through his work dovetails with the five-
year emphasis on scripture within the ELCA. The effort to become more “actively in-
volved in interpreting scripture,” as Pastor Geier put it in the March 2007 Outlook. 
 
“I believe that this emphasis (on scripture) evolved out of the realization that most of 
the disagreements within the ELCA, and also between the ELCA and other groups of 
Christians, comes down to how we understand the Bible,” he wrote. 
 
• Ann Gonyea 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Soul Brothers” 

God’s Light Shines Once Again 
Through Bethany’s Old Windows  



 

A Mixture of New Books For November 2007 
By Keenan Tunnell 

 
With last month’s concentration on mission, I feel I neglected the Reformation a bit, so this 
month’s titles include a few on that subject (and there are others included in the display on 
the New Book carousel). I’ve also included one book related to All Saints Day (which we 
celebrate on the first Sunday in November) and one late arrival on the Missions topic. Please 
check them out and deepen your faith in one of these areas. 
  
Cimino, Richard. Lutherans Today. 

“Presenting new and original research, the book is divided into two sections. 
The first examines change and movements within American Lutheranism. 
Distinguished church historian Mark Noll here sets the scene by arguing that 
the predicament of American Lutheranism has always been the struggle to 
remain faithful to the enduring witness of the European Reformation while 
also accommodating itself to the democratic pluralism of the New World. 
Six other chapters discuss the Missouri Synod, the "Lutheran Left," the 
Called to Common Mission agreement, the evangelical catholic movement 
within Lutheranism, the rise of "megachurches," and Lutheran charismatics.  

The second section considers trends and issues related to Lutheran identity, including poli-
tics and the pastorate, the impact of immigration and multiculturalism, the loss of Lutheran 
identity at Lutheran colleges and universities, and conflicting patterns of commitment among 
Lutheran youth.” (from an Amazon.com Book Description) 
 
Marty, Martin. Martin Luther (a biography) 
 “Marty, professor emeritus at the University of Chicago, offers a 
sterling biography of history's irascible reformer. In concise, accessible 
style, Marty outlines Luther's life and times, gauging why this man 
changed the face of Europe and Western Christianity. Marty excels in dis-
tilling debates that were matters of life and death 500 years ago but seem 
obscure to Christians today….Even his beliefs seemed rife with contradic-
tion: Christians were simultaneously justified and sinners; they were per-
fectly free but bound in service to all; God was both revealed and inscruta-
ble. Marty is sensitive to Luther's deep, lifelong quest for theological as-
surance and his struggles with doubt. This is the best brief biography of 
Luther ever penned.” (From a Publishers’ Weekly review) 
 

 



October Worship Assistants 
November 4 
Assisting Minister  -   Brent Clark 
Acolyte  -  Mindy Harrington & Natalee Dobson 
Altar Guild  -   Sue Holmgren & Doreen Brown 
Greeters  -    Marvin & Pauline Toivonen          
Flowers  -   In memory of Signe & Joseph Anderson, Norman    
        Arnold by Lorraine & Laurence Haack 
Coffee Hosts  -  Men’s Ministry 
Nursery  -  Kaitlyn Thompson 
 
November 11 
Assisting Minister  -  Tom Ryan 
Acolyte -  Natalie Rasmussen & Jordan Dault 
Altar Guild  -  Loreth Johnson & Pat Liivoja 
Greeters  -  Cathie Beinlich & Ruthie Solberg 
Flowers  -  
Coffee Hosts  - Evangelism 
Nursery  -  Matt Leverton 
 
November 18 
Assisting Minister  -  LaVerne Koski 
Acolyte  -  John Leverton & Max Alexander 
Altar Guild  -  Carrie Goldsworthy 
Greeters  -  Karen Mattson & Donna Day 
Flowers  -  In memory of Tom Medlyn by the Medlyn family 
Coffee Hosts  -  Finance / WELCA 
Nursery  -  Ali Kitchen 
 
November 25 
Assisting Minister  -  Carl Pellonpaa 
Acolyte  -  Megan Hough & Kara Harrinton 
Altar Guild  - Debbie Cain 
Greeters  -  
Flowers  -  In memory of Arnie Hendrickson & Donald         
       Swanson by Nancy Swanson 
Coffee Hosts-  Church Council 
Nursery  -  Katelyn Hough 
 

December Ushers: 
Ralph Goethe 
James Chapman 
Ed Johns 
Jim Kinnunen 
Craig Kitchen 
Roy Koski 
Ray Leverton 
Jerry Plaisier 
Knut Strom 
 

November Ushers: 
Robert Waters 
James Anderson 
John Carlson 
Robert Nadeau 
David Niemela 
Tom Sodergren 
Roger Solberg 
Greg Stahlmann 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
6:30 Bible Study 

2 3 

4   ALL SAINTS  
 9:00 Sunday School 
 9:15 Evangelism  
 9:30 Choir 
10:30 Worship 
6:00 Confirmation– Bethany 

FOOD DRIVE 

5 
11:00 Bible Study 
 6:30 Worship 
  

6 
9:00 Quilters 
6:30 Worship & Music 
7:00 Property 

7 
5:15 Bells 
6:30 Choir 

8 
6:30 Bible Study 

9 10 

11 
 9:00 Sunday School 
 9:30 Choir 
10:30 Worship 
 

12 
11:00 Bible Study 
 6:30 Worship 
 7:15 Men’s Ministry 
 7:30 Christian Ed. 

13 
9:00 Quilters 
6:30 Intern Committee 
      (at Max Alexander’s) 

14 10:00 Men’s coffee 
11:00 Bread Making 
4:00 Social Ministry 
5:15 Bells 
6:30 Choir 

15 
5:00 Finance 
6:30 Bible Study 

16 17 

18   9:00 Sunday School 
  9:30 Choir 
10:30 Worship 
  6:00 Confirmation–                                             
Bethany 

 19 
11:00 Bible Study 
 6:30 Worship 

20 
9:00 Quilters 

21 
7:00 Thanksgiving  
Worship—Bethany 

22  THANKSGIVING 
 

23 24 

25 
 No Sunday School 
 9:30 Choir 
10:30 Worship 
 

26 
11:00 Bible Study 
 6:30 Worship 

27 
9:00 Quilters 
7:00 Joy Circle 

28  10:00 Men’s coffee 
1:30 Mary Circle 
 5:15 Bells 
 6:30 Choir 
 7:00 Martha Circle 

29 
6:30 Bible Study 

30 Deadline for  
December News-
letter is Wednes-
day, November 21. 

November 2007 

Library’s Annual  
Card and Napkin Sale 

Held Throughout 
November 



 
 

Happy Birthday! 
3 Sean Connors 
5 Noah Kaukola 
6 George Niemela 
8 Raymond Chartre 
8 Angela Vidlund 
9 Steven Chartre 
9 Kathy Harrington 
9 Kiara Nelson 
10 Donald Doney 
11 Sara Carlyon 
11 Kaitlyn Warner 
12 Maria Mariani 
13  Pastor Geier 
14 Winter Cain 
14 Alice Jacobson 
15 Daniel Price 
16 June Bjorne 
16 Seth Johnson 
16 Jayce Kipling 
17 Maxwell Alexander 
18 Abbagail Koski 
18 Carla Scanlon 
18 Ray Sundquist 

Happy Anniversary! 
 
 
William & Bernadette Heavyside 
11/2/1974         33 years  
 
 
 

 

19 Nancy Swanson 
20 Justin Christopherson 
20 Jacob Connors  
20 Dorothy Rohrer 
21 Martha Ulrickson 
23 Jennifer Vallier 
24 Halley Sodergren 
25 Rick Lawson Jr. 
26 Jordan Dault 
30 Traci Gugin 



 

Marty, Martin. Lutheran Questions, Lutheran Answers. 
 “Lutherans often have questions about Lutheran theology and be-
liefs that are basic to the Christian faith itself. Featuring a unique question-
and-answer format, Lutheran Questions, Lutheran Answers is an accessi-
ble and concise treatment that provides the most frequently asked ques-
tions on important topics and brief but complete answers from a distin-
guished Lutheran historian and theologian.” (from Amazon.com Book De-
scription) 
 
 
 
Bell, James, et al. The Complete Idiot’s Guide to the Reformation & Protestantism. 

 “You’re no idiot, of course. You know that the Reformation 
started when a guy named Martin Luther nailed his 95 Theses to the 
church door at Wittenberg. But when it comes to understanding why 
this event was so important, and how the movement it began continues 
to influence the world today, you feel like a Sunday-school dropout. 
 Don’t lose faith in yourself! [Here you’ll] learn how the Refor-
mation came about, who its numerous leaders were, and why so many 
denomination--and beliefs--emerged from it.” (from the back cover of 
the book) 

 
 
 
Ellsberg, Robert. All Saints; daily reflections on saints, prophets and witnesses for our 
time. 
 “ALL SAINTS is similar in style to well known collection of saints 
biographies such as BUTLER'S LIVES OF THE SAINTS. [It] desig-
nates a saint for each day and has a biography that follows, but [this] is 
where the similarity ends. The people in Ellsberg's collection of short biog-
raphies are not all canonized saints. While he includes many familiar saints 
such as Mary the Mother of God, St. Anthony of Egypt, St. Agnes, St. Pat-
rick, St. Monica, and St. Augustine, he also includes non canonized people 
such as Dorothy Day, Dom Helder Camera, and Thomas Merton. Some of 
the people included are from religious traditions other than Christianity. Ellsberg includes 
them because their exceptional lives teach us virtue. Each biography gives the reader 
something to think about and can be a tool for both teaching and prayer.” (from an Ama-
zon.com reviewer) 
 



 

Stott, John. Christian Mission in the Modern World. 
 “It's hard to believe that Stott wrote this book in 1976, yet, I 
read it in 1999 for a Christian Mission class, and it seems so appro-
priate today. Dr. Stott was on the Lausanne Committee for World 
Evangelism, and has obviously thought about these and researched 
this deeply. He comes from an Evangelical Protestant heritage.  
This is a particularly insightful book, an introduction to Christian 
Mission. The change from the plural, missions, to the singular, mis-
sion, is indicated by Stott as what all Christians should be doing, that 
is, both evangelism AND striving for social justice (that is, arguing 
the case of the orphan, widow, feeding the hungry, housing the 
homeless, fighting against oppression, etc.).”  
 
 
 
 
 

The Library’s annual Card and Napkin sale will run each Sunday through the 
month of November. It’s your chance to stock up on a variety of greeting cards 
by the box and this year’s new Thanksgiving and Christmas napkins. A selection 
of Thanksgiving cards will also be available and, new this year, we are offering 
the ELCA World Hunger Appeal Christmas card depicted above. The cards are 
available at $5.00/package of 10 and all the receipts will be sent to the Hunger 
Appeal. If the limited number of packages is exhausted, I will accept orders for 
additional packs. The illustration is from Ethiopian art and the text inside reads 
“And they shall name him Emmanuel, which means ''God is with us.'' (Matthew 
1:23)” Quantities of all items are limited, so don’t wait until the last minute! I 
look forward to your continued support of the Library and the Library’s first 
move to support the World Hunger Appeal.  Thanks! Keenan 

Library’s Annual  
Card and Napkin Sale 

Held Throughout 
November 



 

 
 

Food Drive  for  the  Needy  -  November 4 
 

On Sunday November 4, 2007, confirmation students from Beth-
any, Trinity, and Faith Lutheran Churches will conduct a food drive 
to collect canned and non-perishable food to help stock the food 
pantries in our area.  The drive will start at Bethany at 2:30 PM 
where the kids will be divided up into groups of 4-5 and will be as-
signed a driver.  They will be driven to their area and go door to 
door collecting canned and non-perishable food donations from the 
public.  At 4:30 PM, the driver’s will bring the kids and donated 
food items back to the church to unload the car.  All the donated 
food items will be stacked up in the fellowship hall and TV-6 and 
the Mining Journal will be there to take photos and interview some 
on the kids. 

 
At 5:00 PM there will be pizza, subs, and pop provided to feed all those who participate.  
Area merchants are donating the pizza and subs.  This food drive is not limited to confir-
mation students and is open to anyone who wants to participate.  I am looking for at least 
10 volunteer drivers to bring the kids and anyone else who wants to participate in this 
event to help those less fortunate.  Please contact me at 486-9029 after 6 PM or by e-mail 
at jbjorne@chartermi.net if you want to be involved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The World is Hungry  

    "The world is hungry for goodness and recognizes it when it sees it—and 
has an incredible response to the good. There’s something in all of us that 
hungers after the good and true, and when we glimpse it in  
people, we applaud them for it. We long to be a little like them." 
 
-  Archbishop Tutu 

“I am looking for at least 10 volunteer drivers to bring the kids 
and anyone else who wants to participate in theis event to help 
those less fortunate.” 
 -  Jim Bjorne 



 

November Blessings  
 

"For earth’s ten thousand fragrant incenses, 
Sweet altar-gifts from leaf and fruit and flower; 

For ripening summer and the harvesting; 
The flaming pageant of the ripening woods, 
The fiery gorse, the heather-purpled hills; 

For meadows silver-white with hoary dew; 
For sheer delight of tasting once again 

     that first crisp breath of winter in the air; 
The cold without, the cheer warmth within. 

We thank you, Lord!" 
 

- John Oxenham 
 

Did You Know? 
 
Alice Jacobson, one of Bethany’s many blessings,  
has moved to Woodland Assisted Living.  We wish 
her the best in her new community of friends.  Also, 
did you know?  Alice loves visitors. 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Special Thanksgiving Books for You 
 

• Dear God, Bless Our Food by Annie Fitzgerald.  Included are sim-
ple graces and reflections on all sorts of mealtimes: running home to 
dinner after playing outside, having to eat things that are good for 
you, lunchboxes, sharing a picnic with ants. 

 
• The Most Thankful Thing by Lisa McCourt.  A mother and daughter 
look through a photo album showing special events in the mother’s life.  Each 
memory seems more wonderful than the last, until the daughter finds out that 
she is her mother’s “most thankful thing”. 

 
• Squanto and the miracle of Thanksgiving by Eric Metaxas.  A retelling of the 

adventures and adversities of Tisquantam, a member of the Wampanoag tribe who 
helped the early Pilgrims survive in the New World. 

 
 

 
Library Books about Your Sunday School Lessons 

• Jonah and the Very Big Fish, by Sunny Griffin 
• Jonah and Waldo the Fish, by Andy Rector 
• Whoops! Jonah and the Fish, by Mary Manz Simon,  (Meant for 

beinning readers, the text tells the story using only 23 words.) 
• Joseph and the Very Colorful Coat, by Sunny Griffin 
• Just in Time Esther is one of the Arch book series that tell Bible stories in rhyme. 
• Purim, by Miriam Schlein, is also the story of Esther and how Purim is celebrated in 

Jewish tradition. 

Bible Verse to Memorize 
“Give thanks to the Lord for he is good; his love          

endures forever” 
1 Chronicles 16:34 



 

 
 

                                   WHAT'S UP WITH WELCA 
 
 

WELCA SUNDAY 
November 18th 

On WELCA Sunday the women of the church will be helping 
with the service.  Ladies will be ushers, greeters, and read-
ers.  The Martha Circle will be hosting the coffee hour.  Let's 
celebrate the women of our church and thank them for all their 
contributions to our on going ministry. 

  
  
 
Looking Ahead: December 3rd- WELCA Christmas Program  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF UPDATE 
  
The final tally of quilts and kits that Bethany sent to Lutheran World  
Relief is as follows: 
  
        Quilts - 126 
        Layettes - 25 
        School kits - 64  (this is 26 kits more than last year) 
        Health kits - 25 
        Sewing kits - 5 
  
Two quilts went to local families in need and eight quilts went to Fortune 
Lake Camp Quilt Auction which raised $238.50 for the camp.  Thanks to all  
who gave of their time, talent, money and supplies to such a worthy 
cause.  We hope to continue collecting supplies in the coming months so that 
we can send even more kits next year.   
 
Thanks again!! 



 

“Getting Wrapped in God’s Love” 
Prayer Shawl Group Has First Meeting 

 
Pat Wros of St. Michael’s Church in  
Marquette was the guest speaker at the 
first meeting of the  Prayer Shawl Group.  
Pat spoke about the origin and purpose of prayer shawl groups, 
personal stories of prayer shawls, and how we can be an        
effective group in our own church community.   Those who  
attended were enthused about getting started.  Marian, Kathy, 
and Debbie already have shawls in process.  Everyone enjoyed 
wrapping themselves up in the shawls that Pat brought. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mary Circle Visits  
Bay Cliff 

Members of the Mary        
Circle—Jean Johns, Cathie     
Beinlich, Carol Waters, 
Ruthie Solberg and Nancy 
Swanson enjoyed visiting 
with Bay Cliff campers this 
summer. 

Don’t’ we look cozy? 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1 yellow cake mix 
1 egg 
1/c. opeo 
1—29oz. Can pumpkin 
3 eggs 
2/3 c. evaporated milk 
2 tsp. cinnamon 
1 c. sugar 
 
Topping 
1/4 c. oleo 
1/2 c. sugar 
1 c. chopped nuts 
1 c. reserved cake mix 

Pumpkin Pie Bars 
Contributed by Diana Sandstrom  

who served this for coffee time after church. 
 

• Mix cake mix, 1 egg, and oleo together and 
press into 9 x 13 inch pan. 

• In a large mixing bowl, mix pumpkin, 3 
eggs, milk, cinnamon, & sugar.  Pour over 
crust. 

• In small mixing bowl, mix topping ingredi-
ents until crumbly.  Sprinkle over filling. 

• Bake at 350° for 60 min. or until filling is 
set. 

• Serve warm with whipped cream. 
 
This recipe came from the Bethany’s 130th Anniversary 
Treasured Recipes Cookbook.  Marie Mayry submitted 
this recipe for the cookbook. 

 
Fall Cluster Report 

The Fall Cluster Meeting of the women of the ELCA met  
September 20, 2007, at Eden Lutheran Church in Munising.   
The theme of the event was Luther Lands, Wittenburg and  
Leipzig and the fall of the Berlin Wall.  Pastor Virginia Eggert  
gave an interesting talk about the Luther lands she had visited  
his year. 
 
Sixty-five women from fourteen churches in our cluster attended the meeting. 
 
The spring Cluster Meeting will be the third Sunday in April at Grace Lutheran 
in Gwinn. 
-  Evelyn Nadeau 



 

November 5 
Pray for the efforts of Women of the ELCA and the ELCA in the area 

of commercial sexual exploitation, and for your personal growth in un-
derstanding the issues and how you can be involved. 

Give thanks for women and men throughout the church who are com-
mitted to justice for all people. 

Pray for women participating in and leading Women of the ELCA con-
ventions in the Florida-Bahamas and Sierra Pacific Synods. 
November 12 

Pray for Cecelia and Cecilia from Ghana, who shared with Women of 
the ELCA staff how important Fair Trade has been for their self-worth, and their ability 
to support their families and send their children to school. Pray also for all who are com-
mitted to Fair Trade efforts throughout the organization, that their efforts may take root 
where they live. 

Give thanks for the work of Lutheran World Relief (LWR) and Women of the ELCA, 
a supporter of and partner with LWR in affirming women and in Fair Trade advocacy. 

Pray for consumers, that we may look not only at price but also a just wage for provid-
ers of the foods we enjoy. 
November 19 

Pray for thankful hearts. 
Give thanks for (your list here).  
Pray for Women of the ELCA, that with joy and thanksgiving women will continue to 

share their personal and financial gifts so that the ministries of this organization may 
continue to bless the women of this church, the ELCA, and women throughout the 
world.  
November 26 

Pray for eyes to see Christ in your neighbor. 
Give thanks for the hope of the Advent season of the church, and for the coming of 

Christ in history and in your daily life. 
Pray for your ability to share hope with the world: at home, next door, and around the 

corner. 
Pray for those living with HIV/AIDS, those who are abandoned because of HIV/AIDS, 

and for society's ability to respond with care, compassion, research, and medical provi-
sions to alleviate pain and hopelessness. 



 

 Grace Matters airs on Sunny 101.9 at 7:30 Sunday mornings. 

 
November 4, 2007 — Chap Clark – Encouraging Teens  
Along Life’s Way  
1 Thessalonians 2:6-11 
Parenting adolescents is becoming a more challenging task with every generation – or so it 
seems. Cultural and technological forces are complicating every parent’s assignment of raising 
wholesome kids who live meaningful lives, but mistakes and misperceptions of parents are not 
helping the picture. Chap Clark, professor of youth, family and culture at Fuller Theological 
Seminary, has some very astute insights about parenting and kids. His ultimate goal is for 
every teenager to receive enough guidance and encouragement to know how extraordinary the 
love of God is. 
 
November 11, 2007 — The Faith Club (Part I) – The Limits of Tolerance 
John 13:35 
For all the religiosity in America, it is a surprisingly ignorant republic when it comes to under-
standing religion. Faithful people are quickly at home with the precepts and convictions of 
their own tradition, but little else. Three women set about to change this. Meeting in each 
other’s homes on a weekly basis for several years, Ranya Idilby (a Palestinian-born Muslim), 
Suzanne Oliver (an Episcopal Christian), and Priscilla Warner (a Reform Jew) covered all 
sorts of topics, including the limitations of merely tolerating one another. 
 
November 18, 2007 — The Faith Club (Part II) – Friendship and Candor 
John 15:14-15 
Frankness of speech, spoken in love, is one of many components that can allow for true 
friendship to flourish. In this second of a two-part series, host Peter W. Marty explores the 
topic of friendship, following more conversation with the three women of The Faith Club. 
Ranya, Suzanne and Priscilla visit about their experience of wrestling with, and growing from, 
stimulating inter-faith discussions they cultivated in their lives. Lifelong friendship among 
them became one of the lasting benefits of these candid conversations. 
 
 
November 25, 2007 — Peter W. Marty – Thanks. Giving. 
 
In a first-ever call-in program to Grace Matters, host Peter W. Marty and program producer 
Susan Greeley visit about the necessity of grace in a hurting world. They share conversation 
about the important role this listener-supported program plays in the lives of people across 
America. Listeners are invited to tune in with their hearts and to call in with their prayers and 
supportive gifts on this special Thanksgiving weekend program.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                             
 
 
 
 

 Council Highlights 
• Luke Smetters has been involved in visiting  
shut-ins, teaching confirmation, participating in 
Campus Ministry, and will be on the Synod           
Assembly Planning Committee  
• New envelope numbers have been assigned 
• Approved request from Our Redeemer of   

Champion to borrow 6 round tables and 15 old chairs to be used at Lake 
Ellen Camp for Nov. 5—11 

• Worship & Music and Property Committees are in charge of seeing          
humidifiers are functioning properly. 

• A new church directory will be made in spring of 2008. 
• Regular cups rather than Styrofoam or paper cups will be used for Sunday 

coffee. 
• Approved request for a Pie Social on January 12 to raise funds for the roof 
• Looking into purchasing of a power point projector 
• Approved request for transfer of Jeffrey Harma to St. Paul’s United    

Methodist Church in Rochester, MI 
• Pastor will be on vacation from November 6—15. 

 

Congregation Approves Roof Replacement 
 

At a special congregational meeting on October 7, 2007,  
Carl Pellonpaa made a motion that Bethany accept the bid 
of $19,500 from Besander Roofing for replacement of the 
sanctuatry roof and that payment would come from the    
following:    
                          Property roof fund $7200 
                          Future Fund  $9800 
                          Congregational appeal $2000 
 
The motion was seconded, discussed, and then passed by the congregation. 
The Council thanks you for your support. 



 

Contributions to and ideas for the newsletter can be made by contacting 
Linda Dahl by phone, e-mail, or by dropping a note in the newsletter mail-
box at church. 

485-1625 
linkarzig@wmconnect.com   or   linkarzig@netscape.com 

 
 

 
Bethany  Supports Local  

Food Banks 
 

November’s target food will be  
canned vegetables.   Though only one 
type of food is designated, you are never 
limited to just that if you wish to bring 
something else. 

 

We want to thank all who sent cards, gave hugs, memorials and attended the 
funeral for our grandson Aaron. 
 
A special thanks to all those who worked in the kitchen and prepared food. 
 
Your kindness will never be forgotten. 
Thank you and God bless. 
 
Colleen & Ray Sundblad 

 

Remember  to Turn Your 
Clocks Back 

Sunday, November 4 



 

 

 
 

 
Fair Trade Coffee, Tea, Cocoa and Chocolate  

Are Available at Bethany 
 

Café Salvador Coffee     $5.25/ box 
Organic Decaf Coffee    $5.75/ box 

All teas     $2.50  / box 
Hot cocoa   $4.00 / container 

Organic chocolate bar    $2.00 / bar 
 

From Small Farmers With Love 

Keep In Your Prayers 
• Remember our home-bound and nursing home residents: June Bjorne, 

Teckla Holmgren, Barbara Crabb, Clyde Jago, Marvin Nadeau (Valente), 
Pearl Forchini (Mather), and Martha Ulrickson (Mather) 

• Nick Chartre 
• Therese Korpi 
• Those in the military that they may remain safe 
• Alan Johns 
• Marcia Hemmila who is recovering from surgery 
• Colleen and Ray Sundblad who mourn the loss of their grand-

son Aaron Sundblad 
• Ruth  and Roger Solberg who mourn the loss of Ruthie’s brother Robert 

Johnson 
• Shirley Tyni who mourns the loss of her sister Martha Saari 
• June Bjorne who is moving temporarily to Kingsford to live with her daugh-

ter Janice 

http://www.nglsynod.org 
 
http://www.elca.org 
 
http://www.gracematters.org 

Check Out These “Lutheran Links” on Bethany’s Website 
www.bethanyishpeming.org 

 



 

 R
ev. W

arren G
eier, Pastor 

H
om

e Phone: 485-4218 
E-m

ail: revw
geier@

charterinternet.com
 

 V
icar Luke Sm

etters 
Phone: 224-406-2398 
E-m

ail: luke_sm
etters@

hotm
ail.com

 
 Parish Planning C

ouncil: 
Exec. D

irector, R
obert N

adeau 
A

sst. Exec. D
irector, Ted Sw

anson 
C

hristian Education, B
rent C

lark 
Evangelism

, Paul Sandstrom
 

Finance, C
heryl Sleem

an 
Personnel, Sandee Sundquist 
Property, Jerry Plaisier 
Social M

inistry, M
arian M

edlyn 
Stew

ardship, K
athy H

arrington 
W

orship &
 M

usic, D
an A

rgall 
C

ouncil Y
outh M

em
ber, Sarah K

innunen 

B
ethany Lutheran C

hurch 
Phone: 906-486-4351 
Fax: 906-486-9640 
E-m

ail: bethanyim
@

hotm
ail.com

 
W

ebsite: w
w

w
.bethanyishpem

ing.org 

B
ethany Lutheran C

hurch 
715 M

ather A
venue 

Ishpem
ing, M

I  49849 
 C

H
A

N
G

E SER
V

IC
E R

EQ
U

ESTED
 

N
O

N
PR

O
FIT O

R
G

A
N

IZA
TIO

N
 

U
.S. PO

STA
G

E 
Perm

it N
o. 75 




